PAGE  

2
C.MARCH.2020

 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 
12 March 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton
PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, Mrs. J Beckett, T Beckett, A. Cartwright, 
M. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, I. Nellins, M. Smith, R. Smith and M. Whittle (Chair).
Also, present: Six members of the public
Clerk:
Town Clerk and Projects Officer

The Chair announced that the meeting was being recorded.

1. CG     APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Minnery due to a work commitment.
2. CG     DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no pecuniary interests declared.
3. CG     PUBLIC SESSION
The Chair welcomed two representatives from the Youth Club to the meeting.
They spoke about the decision by Shropshire Council to discontinue funding for youth clubs and replace them with outreach workers in the community. They explained that a campaign has been started to keep the youth clubs open at the Pheonix Centre funded by either Shropshire Council or the Town Council; the response to the campaign has been overwhelming.
They said that Shropshire Youth Association, who are commissioned to run the youth clubs on behalf of Shropshire Council, are not sure what is happening regarding future provision in the town, they have been told that the provision in the town will continue and that financial responsibility has been passed to the Town Council.  

They were aware that conversations have taken place regarding the possibility of the youth club relocating to the Zone.   Young people have said they would attend a youth club at the Zone but have raised concerns that the building is not as good as the Pheonix Centre; it is smaller and the location may deter some attendees.
The Chair thanked the two representatives for attending and said that Cllr Aldcroft would be able to provide an update under Agenda Item 8CG.
Councilor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor Erwin seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To bring Agenda item 8CG forward.

Councillor Aldcroft said that he and Councillor Glover attended the Zone Steering Group meeting on 12th February where youth provision was discussed.  Councillor Aldcroft read out a section of the minutes from the meeting stating that the Steering Group agreed to increase the youth provision at the Zone if the numbers attending the youth club increased significantly as a result of the youth club at the Pheonix Centre closing.   
He said he took on board the comments about the location and size of the building but was concerned about the reference to money; no funding has been given to the Town Council for youth clubs.

Councillor Becket said that the Town Council must have been informed that the funding was being cut for a decision to be made about providing another evening provision at the Zone.

The Chair said the Town Council have not received any funding from Shropshire Council nor has the Town Council been consulted by Shropshire Council on the proposal to close youth clubs.

Councillor Glover directed a question at the youth workers and asked if they had received any documentation about this issue and who had told them.  They responded that they knew the youth club would be closing as the contract between Shropshire Council and Shropshire Youth Association was coming to an end.  Youth workers received official notification from Shropshire Youth Association the previous week.
The Clerk said that a consultation took place several months ago regarding youth provision which the Town Council were asked to complete.  She said Shropshire Youth Association were aware of the proposals to change the youth support.

Councillor R. Smith said he requested evidence that Shropshire Council had been given budgetary responsibility to the Town council but nothing has been provided.

Councillor Aldcroft said that the issue could not be resolved this evening.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To hold an extra ordinary meeting of this committee, no later than 26 March, to look at how to handle this situation and move forward.

Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

For the minutes of the meeting where the Youth Consultation was discussed to be produced.

The Clerk clarified that the Pheonix Centre is no longer owned by Shropshire Council.
The representatives from the Youth Club left the meeting.

4.CG
MINUTES
Councilor M. Smith proposed, Councillor Cartwright seconded, and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of the Community and Governance Committee meeting held on 20 January 2020. 

5.CG
CITIZENS ADVICE SERVICE 
The Chair welcomed the Chief Executive of Citizens Advice Service (CAB) to the meeting.
The Chief Executive thanked the Town Council for the opportunity to attend the meeting and update them on the GP Outreach Service.  She explained the GP Outreach service was originally funded by Shropshire Council Commissioning Group; for the last two years funding for the service has been provided locally.
A document was circulated showing the key statistics for the service.  It was pointed out that most of the service users are vulnerable people who are helped with benefit and debt advice, council tax arrears etc.  The client feedback provides evidence of the need for the service.  

Drayton Action 4 help are funding half the project costs; £3,000 is needed to be able to continue with the service.  The CAB are aware that they need to explore options for the future to ensure the service is sustainable with Drayton Action and the Town Council.  
Councillor Glover asked if the service wasn’t available in Market Drayton, where would residents go.  The Chief Executive responded that the nearest alternative service would be Whitchurch or Shrewsbury or by telephone support.  She explained that in some cases people need face to face support as they need assistance completing forms.

Councillor Glover also asked if other Town Councils financially support the Citizens Advice Service.  The Chief Executive responded that some do, in other areas the service has been reduce.
The Chair thanked the Chief Executive from the Citizens Advice Service for attending.

2 people left the meeting.
6.CG
VE DAY 75th ANNIVERSARY

Papers were circulated in advance of the meeting.

The Chair said that planning for the VE Day celebrations on Friday 8th May was continuing at the moment; due to the Coronavirus outbreak a decision whether to hold the event or not would be made in 3 weeks time. 
The Chair went through the schedule of events for the day; plans are for a display of military vehicles on Cheshire Street and an event on Queen Street for residents aged 75 and over. The British Legion would be used to hold the event if the weather is inclement.
Councillor Nellins said the British Legion are organizing an event in the evening with live entertainment focusing on the soldiers who gave their lives to let the younger generation live.
Cllr Mrs. J. Beckett left the room.

It was agreed to hold back on purchasing any items for the event until a decision is made in 3 weeks times.
7.CG
HISTORIC TRAIL

Papers were circulated in advance of the meeting

The Chair said he had contacted the company who produced the original historic signs and received a quote to replace two of them.  As there are no trail booklets in circulation now, the Chair said he is trying to locate a copy so he can obtain costings to get it reprinted.  Councillor Aldcroft said he has a copy of the booklet that he would pass to the Chair.
Councillor Nellins asked who would benefit from reinstating the Historic Trail.  Having heard from the Youth Club and Citizen advice this evening, who are both facing financial difficulties, he asked if it was the best use of Council money.
The Chair responded that no money had been spent on Tourism in the Town for many years.  The brochure encourages visitors to walk around the town; as they do they would hopefully spend money.

Councillor Aldcroft said that it was a good point raised by Councillor Nellins, there are many examples of groups needing money.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed; Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:

To defer a decision regarding the reinstatement of the Historic Trail.
8.CG      SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL UPDATE
Councillor Aldcroft provided the following update:

· Clive Wright, Chief Executive of Shropshire Council had stood down; Andrew Begley and Karen Bradshaw are currently carrying out the role.
· There has been flooding on Betton road; the pumping costs were in the region of £500 per day.

· The CCTV funding application has been submitted to the Police and Crime Commissioner.

· Highways repairs have been carried out at the Top of Dalelands and Summerhill Gardens.
· The Highways consultant is reorganizing the resources available, ensuring staff are employed in the correct positions and prioritising work.  The only road repairs being carried out are permanent ones.
· Customer Services are working hard to be able to report issues on My Shropshire.
· The next meeting of ALC is on Monday 16th March to which all Councillors can attend.
9.CG       REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES

No reports were received.
10.CG    INFORMATION

Information circulated prior to the meeting

Councillors discussed the letter received from the Town Council’s solicitor in relation to civic prosecutions.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED with one abstention:

To write to Rt. Hon. Owen Patterson with a comment about the law stating it gives a license for any young people to do what they want when they are out of parent supervision.
The meeting concluded at 8.36pm
Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date  …………………

